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With the evolution of laws that govern APRNs, the regulation change covers the official state jurisdiction with consideration to the legal guidance provided. In this case, Oregon nurses have to practice according to the regulated laws set within the region. Nurses within the region are required to practice with their program certification as a nursing practitioner hoarding about 960 hours. Additionally, prescriptive authority is authorized after completing a Board supervised advanced practice re-entry program, which ascertains the OAR 851-050-0006 requirements (Kostas‐Polston et al., 2015). With this level of certification and adherence from the state Board, APRNs can practice autonomously. A license becomes part of the requirement that provides exclusive authority for NPs to practice the granted autonomy service. With the practice taking an autonomous stage for APRNs, it indicates they are well-qualified and high-performing; therefore, they can access and provide services to wider regions. Such nurses promoted the utilization of primary care services in rural areas with reduced costs and increased access, particularly in underserved regions (Ortiz et al., 2018). Thus, the lack of autonomy for APRNs decreases their accessibility and utilization of primary care, which ventures to underserved areas. Without accessibility to rural areas, rural populations fall victim to numerous epidemics, lack of affordable primary health care, and the higher patient volumes care needs will not be met effectively.
Oregon Nurses Association takes its obligations to advocate for its nurses and tabling a bill within the legislative session. In this case, Rep. Rob Nosse (D-Portland), a former ONA union representative, is tasked with intruding on any legislation for healthcare facilities in Oregon to adopt. With the current bill mandating specific nurse-to-patient ratios in hospitals, nurses have become the strongest advocates for the bill. 
As a healthcare professional in an advocacy role, changing policies prompts sufficient and convincing resources to certify the needs of the amendment. To advocate for patients, community leaders, nursing association representatives, and elected officials are selected as collaborative partners to influence the decision-making process that affects the practice environment (Muetzel et al., 2022). Additionally, the need for stakeholders will be evident as physicians, insurance companies, patients, government officials, and pharmaceutical firms will converge to aid and guide with enough resources to boost the policy change process (Muetzel et al., 2022). With all supporting the policy change proposal and the tabled solutions, the efforts will be valued with respect to incentives and benefits associated with the success of the policy change.  
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